


 

 

unlikely to be able to accommodate all the additional proposed 
residents in Croft. Also, as mentioned previously, the majority 
of any additional patients are likely to drive to and from the 
surgery due to limited public transport adding to the traffic 
volume and noise level. 

The proposed developments would destroy a large section of 
the Greenbelt area in Croft which would have an adverse 
impact on the environment. The area currently provides a 
habitat for a large wildlife population and this would also be 
destroyed. Overall it would completely adversely alter the 
nature of Croft village. 

The development of the proposed sites would cause serious 
long term disruptions for the residents and these disruptions 
will impact on their access to their nearest shops, post office, 
pharmacies and doctors' surgery which are located in Culcheth. 
The noise and traffic levels from construction vehicles would 
also add to the disruption during this long time period. In 
addition to this, the area is also going to be severely impacted 
by similar disruptions due to the building of the HS2 railway. 

There would also need to be extensive works to extend existing 
services such as water, sewage pipes, telephone lines, internet 
services and electricity. As well as causing severe disruptions 
to road journeys these works are likely to have a long term 
impact on the service being provided to existing residents. 

Yours faithfully, 




